City of Booneville, Inc.

P.O. Box #1 Mulberry Street Booneville, KY 41314 (606) 593-6800 Central Office (606)-593-7700 Fax Line 1-800-648-6056 TTY 1-800-648-6057 Voice Only

Charles E. Long, Mayor Chief Administrator Ronnie Callahan, Jr. Clerk, Finance Officer & Administrator

July 16, 2001



Palmer Engineering Suite 4102 Danville Building 12700 Shelbyville Road Louisville, Kentucky 40242 Attention: Elizabeth Bullock

JUL 1'9 REC'D

Dear Ms. Bullock:

I am writing this letter in support of the proposed reconstruction of KY 30 between Jackson and Owsley Counties.

The road would be a great convience to the people of our community as well as people across the region who travel that route. Many residents of Owsley County work and do business in Jackson County. This highway would be a safe route to travel for those people.

As Mayor of the City of Booneville I have attended several meetings concerning the 6 year road plan. We have always voted to keep this project in that plan. We believe that the development of the proposed roadway would increase the number of people traveling through our area.

Again, we are in strong support of this much needed construction.

Sincerely,

Charles E. Long, Mayor

Clarke E Long

CEL/lc



August 3, 2001

U. S. Department of Housing and Urban Development Kentucky State Office Office of the State Coordinator 601 West Broadway Room 110

Louisville, KY 40202 502-582-5251 Fax 502-582-6074 KY TDD Relay Service 800-648-6056 www.hud.gov/local/lou/

PALMER ENGINEERING DICOUSVILLE, KY

AUG 6 REC'D

Ms. Elizabeth Bullock, E.I.T. Environmental Engineer Palmer Engineering 12700 Shelbyville Road, Suite 4102 Louisville, KY 40243

Dear Ms. Bullock:

This letter is in reply to your request of July 13, 2001, for comment on a study of the potential consequences resulting from the reconstruction of KY 30 between Jackson and Owsley Counties. The Kentucky State HUD Office is pleased to have the opportunity to respond.

Based on the materials and information you provided, the proposed project does not impact any HUD programs in Jackson or Owsley County. Also, we are unaware of any issues, problems, or environmental justice impacts within the project area.

Thank you for allowing us to review your project in its preliminary stages. If you have any questions, please contact Community Builder Robin Penick at 582-6163, ext. 215.

Sincerely.

Kentucky State Coordinator